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Council Memorandum 

Date: July 22, 2025 

To:  Council 

From: Councillor Perry 

Re: Intersection Illumination – Corner of Glenarm Road and Birch Point 
Road 

Recommendation  

That the Memorandum from Councillor Perry, regarding Intersection Illumination – 

Corner of Glenarm Road and Birch Point Road be received; and 

That Staff be directed to provide illumination at the intersection of Glenarm and Birch 

Point Roads. 

Rationale 

Traffic on the Glenarm Road is increasing. Residents have expressed – and reported – 

long-time concern about it being dangerous to turn onto Birch Point Road off Glenarm 

Road at night. City staff conducted a warrant and concluded that a streetlight is not 

required; the assessment scoring 81 out of a required data score of 120. However, local 

residents remain concerned for their safety at night. Low cost alternatives such as a 

solar-powered LED light, a fluorescent reflective sign placed directly at the turn, or a 

large roadside reflector would help drivers clearly see the entrance in low light or dark 

conditions. 


